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In October, the Society of Actuaries (SOA) published an updated
mortality improvement scale for pension plans called Scale MP-2017,
which updates MP-2016 to incorporate mortality data released by the
Social Security Administration through 2013. MP-2017 also
incorporates 2014 and preliminary 2015 mortality data from the
Centers for Disease Control, Centers for Medicare and Medicaid

Services, and the U.S. Census Bureau.

The updated improvement scale reflects a slight decline in life expectancy. Based on
preliminary estimates, the SOA therefore expects that incorporating the MP-2017 scale, and
using a 4 percent discount rate, might reduce a pension plan’s liabilities by 0.7 percent to 1.0
percent, depending on the plan’s specific characteristics.

To measure a defined benefit plan’s costs and obligations under U.S. GAAP, a sponsor must
use assumptions that reflect its best estimate of the plan’s future experience. Although
sponsors are not required to use SOA information to develop mortality assumptions, many
sponsors do. Those sponsors should consider the updated improvement scale when
preparing their financial statements.

Plan sponsors should be aware of the requirements to disclose information about changing
their approach for measuring components of net periodic benefit cost in the notes to their

financial statements and, if applicable, in Monogement’s Discussion and Analysis.

Source:
Grant Thornton, On the Horizon, November 2, 2017.

We are committed to keep you updated of all developments that may
affect the way you do business in Puerto Rico. Please contact us for

further assistance in relation to this or any other matter.
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DISCLAIMER: This update and its content do not constitute advice. Clients should not act solely on the basis
of the material contained in this publication. Itis intended for information purposes only and should not be
regarded as specific advice. In addition, advice from proper consultant should be obtained prior to taking
action on any issue dealt with this update.

© 2018 Kevane Grant Thornton LLP All rights reserved. Kevane Grant Thornton LLP is a member firm of Grant
Thornton International Ltd (GTIL). GTIL and the member firms are not a worldwide partnership. Services are
delivered by the member firms. GTIL and its member firms are not agents of, and do not obligate, one another
and are not liable for one another’s acts or omissions. Please visit www.grantthornton.pr for further details.
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